Drainage Board Meeting
February 1, 2022

Present: Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Heather Gries, Surveyor Jeff Meredith, Deputy Surveyor Chelsey
Scales, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner.

Location: Commissioners Meeting Room, 2™ Floor, Courthouse

Meeting was called to order by President Seiler at 2:45 P.M.

Minutes )

Gries made a motion to approve minutes for January 4, 2022. Brown seconded the motion.
Motion approved.

Surveyors Report

Lindsey started with a follow-up to the discussion of Mr. Gaesser and his property concerns. After
review, it appears that there is a 2.47-acre net difference that needs to be adjusted. Brown
motioned to direct Lindsey to send a letter to Mr. Gaesser. Gries seconded the motion. Motion
approved.

Jimmy Boyd came in asking about the Caney Creek Watershed. It was explained to him.

Bob Forston came in to ask about the Bates Subdivision and the parcels he owns.

Meredith is currently working on a matter with Lechner Excavation on the Anderson River.

Bill Young came in to get some information about parcels.

Meredith presented a letter for review. He will be going to the County Council meeting on February
15, 2022 asking for $50,000 to start the new Caney Creek Watershed. Gries motioned to approve

this request. Brown seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Brown made a motion to adjourn. Gries seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:51 P.M.

Tesident
Attest:

Aud;'tor, Melissa L. Bunner




